CASE 3693: Appli. of ATLANTIC RICHFIELD for an exception to ORDER NO. R-3221, Lea County.

Case //o.

Replication, Transcript,

Small Exhibits, Etc.

GOVERNOR DAVID F. CARGO CHAIRMAN

State of New Mexico Gil Conservation Commission

LAND COMMISSIONER GUYTON B. HAYS MEMBER



STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

December 27, 1967

Mr. Clarence Hinkle Hinkle, Bondurant &	
Attorneys at Law	0
Post Office Box 10 Roswell. New Mexico	88201

Re: Case No. 3693
Order No. R-3360
Applicant:
ATLANTIC RICHFIELD

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

Aztec OCC					dl Comp	 	01-1 -
Artesia OCC							
Hobbs OCC					•		- 11
Carbon copy	of drde	er als	o sent	to:		<i>?</i>	
ALP/ir							

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 3693 Order No. R-3360

APPLICATION OF ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY FOR AN EXCEPTION TO ORDER NO. R-3221, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Movember 29, 1967 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 26th day of December, 1967, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That Order (6) of Order No. R-3221, dated May 1, 1967, requires that each unlined pit used for the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, and not otherwise exempt, be filled, leveled, and compacted within six months after its use for the disposal of produced water is prohibited or by November 1, 1967, whichever date is later.
- (3) That Order No. R-1224-A, dated October 25, 1958, prohibited the surface disposal of oil field brines in unlined pits in the Denton Field, effective December 1, 1958, in order to eliminate a hazard to the fresh waters in the Lea County Underground Water Basin.

-2-CASE No. 3693 Order No. R-3360

- (4) That the applicant, Atlantic Richfield Company, on its own behalf and as operator of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System, Denton Field, Lea County, New Mexico, seeks an exception to the aforesaid Order (6) to permit unlined pits used for disposal of produced water to be left open and to permit the use of said pits, and other unlined pits that are to be constructed, for temporary storage of produced water, said pits being operated in connection with individual tank batteries connected to the aforesaid Denton Salt Water Disposal System.
- (5) That the applicant further seeks an administrative procedure whereby the aforesaid unlined pits could be enlarged.
- (6) That at numerous times since the inception of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System, the applicant has allowed salt water to be diverted into unlined pits, said unlined pits being operated in connection with individual tank batteries that are connected to the aforesaid system.
- (7) That such diversion has been due to such conditions as plugged lines, broken lines, and undersized lines.
- (8) That the applicant anticipates that it will be necessary, due to anticipated increased water production and continued occurrence of the aforesaid conditions, to divert even larger volumes of salt water into said unlined pits for as long as 72 hours at a time.
- (9) That the contunued use, as requested by the applicant, of unlined pits operated in connection with individual tank batteries connected to the Denton Salt Water Disposal System is not necessary to efficiently operate said system and has not and will not afford reasonable protection against contamination of fresh water supplies.
 - (10) That the subject application should be denied.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the subject application is hereby denied.

-3-CASE No. 3693 Order No. R-3360

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman

GUYTOW B. HAYS, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Number & Secretary

Case 3683. Keerd. Ass. 29, 1867, Rec. 12-22-67. 1. Diche Commission is in the Husiness of perteding fresh water, in 5.2. It. Sher. then this explication should be denied Control of this types actuators Loodd kement difficult ænd. be admenisted the exception. The de July

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - NOVEMBER 29, 1967

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

- CASE 3689: Application of Sunray DX Oil Company for a dual completion and salt water disposal, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Navajo Table Mesa Well No. 2, located in Unit O of Section 27, Township 28 North, Range 17 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Table Mesa-Pennsylvanian "C" Oil Pool and the disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into the Organ Rock formation through perforations in said intermediate casing from approximately 5505 feet to 5525 feet.
- CASE 3690: Application of Roger C. Hanks, Ltd., for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for 160-acre spacing units and the establishment of 80-acre allowables for said 160-acre units.
- CASE 3691: Application of Roger C. Hanks, Ltd., for salt water disposal, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Bough "C" zone of the Pennyslvanian formation adjacent to the Bar-U Pennsylvanian Pool in its Tidewater State Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 31, Township 8 South, Range 33 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
- CASE 3692: Application of Skelly Oil Company for a waterflood expansion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the expansion of its Lovington Paddock Unit Waterflood Project, Lovington Paddock Pool, by the conversion to water injection of seven additional wells located in Sections 25 and 35, Township 16 South, Range 36 East; Section 30, Township 16 South, Range 37 East; Sections 1 and 12, Township 17 South, Range 36 East; and Section 6, Township 17 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3693:

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for an exception to Order No. R-3221, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, on its own behalf and as operator of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System, seeks an exception to the provision of Paragraph (6) of Commission Order No. R-3221 which requires that certain unlined pits used for the disposal of produced salt water be filled, leveled, and compacted. Applicant proposes that said pits be left open in the Denton Field, Lea County, New Mexico, to permit their use for temporary emergency storage of produced water in connection with individual tank hatteries connected to the Denton Salt Water Disposal System operated by Atlantic Richfield Company.

- CASE 3694: Application of Mallard Petroleum Inc., for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox gas well location of its Alves Well No. 1, located 660 feet from the South line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 6, Township 20 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, said well being completed as an apparent extension of the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool.
- CASE 3695: Application of Tenneco Oil Company for Special Pool Rules, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the South Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool and the South Hospah Lower Sand Oil Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico, to provide that wells drilled in said pools could be located anywhere on the 40-acre unit except that no well could be located closer than 330 feet to the outer boundary of the lease nor closer than 200 feet to another well producing from the same pool. Applicant further proposes that any existing well not located in accordance with the above requirements be granted an exception to said requirements.

and the second of the second o and the second of the Comment of the second william to the China. 13 Pit was in the straight of the said (32) (32) (32) The Part of Property - Pit the second The College of party of marchings the series of the second of the Desires of the version of the second of 1. In a series of the 2/lack) specify dimension of the series of the se and the property of the property of the second second Day par reactly descention and be

.

The state of the s

-

in (2) yeld was

FILLED

1528167

NOW-FILLED

3-722-2-533353222

57 17 01 de wie

Andrew Commencer Com Commencer 100 milion dispersión (Decembra) 100 million (Decembra) Part to Denten them of the I Main in the case of the Said of the said the said of the said of the said of the said process of the said of the said process of the said of the said process of the said The Character Collins Jan Derson Son Collins) for it of a down And the man described - desire down somewhat, he was Company of the Compan 1. C. Cloudensen . E. C. Sin Dopper The Control of the Co the control of the control of the Day of a first of the



SHELL OIL COMPANY

WESTERN DIVISION
P. O. BOX 1509
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

November 16, 1967

Subject: Exception to Paragraph 6

Order No. R-3221

As applied to the Denton

SWD System

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Post Office Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

Shell has reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Dentor Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 6 of Order R-3221 which prohibits the use of unlined pits for emergency storage of produced water. As a Working Interest Owner of the System, we recognize the need for emergency pits during periods of temporary shut down of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Richfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

J. E. R. Sheeler

Division Production Manager

Salata Contact Con



MARATHON OIL COMPANY

PRODUCTION - UNITED STATES AND CANADA

P.O. BOX 552 MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

November 24, 1967

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attn: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Re: Case 3693

Gentlemen:

Marathon Oil Company owns a 3.186 percent working interest in the Denton Salt Water Disposal System serving the Denton Field, Lea County, New Mexico. The Atlantic Richfield Company, as operator of this system, has applied for an exception to paragraph (6) of Order No. R-3221 as it applies to the Denton Field. Atlantic's application has been included on the Examiner Hearing docket of November 29, 1967, as Case No. 3693.

Marathon Oil Company, as a working interest owner in the subject system, is in agreement that there is a need for an exception to paragraph (6) of Order No. R-3221 in the Denton Field, with such exception granting authority to continue use of emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering les. It is Marathon's opinion that the granting of approval to Atlantic Richfield Company's application will be in the interest of conservation, will prevent waste, and will protect the correlative rights of the operators in the Denton Field. We therefore respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic's application.

Yours very truly,

B. G. Howard

District Operations Manager

BGH/ss

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 2038 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Exception to Paragraph 6
Order No. R-3221
As Applied to the Denton SWD System

Gentlemen:

We have reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 6 of Order R-3221. Their purpose is to obtain authority to use emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System. As a Working Interest Owner of the System and of wells producing water into it, we are familiar with the need to continue use of emergency pits during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Klenfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY

V/ Sanders

Date 11.24 ~67

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Exception to Paragraph 6

Order No. R-3221

As Applied to the Denton SWD System

Gentlemen:

We have reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 6 of Order R-3221. Their purpose is to obtain authority to use emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System. As a Working Interest Owner of the System and of wells producing water into it, we are familiar with the need to continue use of emergency pits during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Richfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

FOREST OIL CORPORATION

y John Ser

Date November 15, 1967

MARK OF HELL H

°67 Nov 17 AH 8 52

LAW OFFICES

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

600 HINKLE BUILDING

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201

November 13, 1967

MIDLAND, TEXAS OFFICE 521 MIDLAND TOWER (915) MU 3-4691

OF COUNSEL: HIRAM M. DOW

TELEPHONE (505) 622-6510 POST OFFICE BOX 10

Cane 36 93 14 MI 10 10

Oil Conservation Commission Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

CLARENCE E.HINKLE

W. E. BONDURANT, JR.

S. B. CHRISTY IV

LEWIS C. COX,JR.

PAUL W. EATON, JR.
CONRAD E. COFFIELD
HAROLD L. HENSLEY, JR.
MICHAEL R. WALLER

STUART D. SHANOR

We enclose herewith in triplicate application of Atlantic Richfield Company on its own behalf and as operator of the Denton Pool salt water disposal system for an exception to Paragraph (6) of Order R-3221 to allow the use of unlined pits for temporary emergency storage of produced water in connection with the Denton Pool.

I have previously sent you a copy of this application and it is my understanding that notice has been given and that this matter will be heard at the examiner's hearing on November 29.

Yours sincerely,

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

CEH:cs

Enc.

cc: Phil Tomlinson

DOCKET MAILED

Date 11-16-67

K

BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company on its own behalf and as operator of the Denton salt water disposal system for an exception to Paragraph (6) of Order R-3221 of the Oil Conservation Commission to allow the use of unlined pits for temporary emergency storage of produced water in connection with separate tank batteries connected to the Denton salt water disposal system located in the Denton Pool Lea County, New Mexico.

Piece 3693

हा तिल भा ता ए व

Oil Conservation Commission Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Comes Atlantic Richfield Company with offices at Roswell, New Mexico and on its own behalf and as operator of the Denton Pool salt water disposal system and hereby makes application for an exception to Paragraph (6) of Order R-3221 entered in Case No. 3551 on May 1, 1967 so as to allow the use of unlined pits for temporary emergency storage of produced water in connection with separate tank batteries connected to the Denton Pool salt water disposal system and in support thereof respectfully shows:

1. That applicant is the owner of certain leasehold interests producing from the Denton Pool in Lea County, New Mexico and is one of the co-owners and operator of the Denton Pool salt water disposal system which has been in operation for several years for the purpose of disposing of produced water from the Denton Pool. That the disposal system is essentially a gravity system and unlined pits have been maintained in connection with each tank battery connected to the salt water disposal system so that in case of any line breakage or in case of any emergency salt water which would otherwise be disposed

of by said system can be temporarily stored in such pits. Whenever such pits have been used for temporary emergency storage of produced water in the past they have been drained and the water put into the disposal system not less than 72 hours later so that in effect said pits have not been used in any instance since said disposal system has been in operation for the disposal of produced water.

- 2. It would be practically impossible to operate the present salt water disposal system without some provision for the temporary storage of produced water in case of line breakage or other emergency beyond the control of the operator and the rebuilding of the system to prevent the use of pits for the temporary emergency storage of produced water would entail an expenditure of several hundred thousand dollars.
- 3. Applicant respectfully requests that an order be entered providing for the following exception to Paragraph (6) of Order R-3221 of the Commission:

"That as an exception to Paragraph (6) of Order R-3221 it is permissible to allow the use of unlined pits for temporary emergency storage of produced water in connection with separate tank batteries connected to the Denton Pool salt water disposal system located in the Denton Pool in Lea County, New Mexico; however, said water shall not remain in such pits for more than 72 hours at any one time."

Respectfully submitted,

By D. P. Jankinson

ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY

BONDURANT & CHRISTY

E de circios

Atthrneys for Applicant

Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico

CLARENCE E.HINKLE
W. E.BONDURANT, JR.
S. B.CHRISTY IV
LEWIS C. COX, JR.
PAUL W. EATON, JR.
CONRAO E.COFFIELD
HAROLD L.HENSLEY, JR.
MICHAEL R. WALLER
STUART D. SHANOR

Law Offices

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

600 HINKLE BUILDING

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201

November 2, 1967

MIDLAND, TEXAS OFFICE 521 MIDLAND TOWER (915) MU 3-4691

OF COUNSEL: HIRAM M. DOW

TELEPHONE (505) 622-6510 Post Office Box 10

Case 3693

Oil Conservation Commission Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Dan Nutter

167 Hoy 3 PH 1 15

Gentlemen:

Our client, Atlantic Richfield Company, has requested that we get up an application for an exception to Paragraph (6) of Order R-3221 of the Commission to allow use of unlined pits for temporary emergency storage of produced water in connection with separate tank batteries connected to the Denton salt water disposal system in the Denton Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. I believe that Marvin Pringle or one of the other Atlantic men has discussed this matter with you. There is going to be a meeting of the representatives of the owners of the Denton salt water disposal system on November 7, but it may not be possible to get the application to you in time for publication after the meeting. We would therefore appreciate your going ahead and using the following title in connection with this publication of the notice of the examiner's hearing to be held on November 29 and we will send you the application as soon as possible.

"Application of Atlantic Richfield Company on its own behalf and as operator of the Denton salt water disposal system for an exception to Paragraph (6) of Order R-3221 of the Oil Conservation Commission to allow the use of unlined pits for temporary emergency storage of produced water in connection with separate tank batteries connected to the Denton salt water disposal system located in the Denton Pool Lea County, New Mexico."

DOCKET MAILED

Date...

Oil Conservation Commission

November 2, 1967

Your cooperation in this connection will be appreciated.

-2-

Yours sincerely,

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

CEH:cs

uearmey-meler reporting service, inc.

11.00 SIMMS BLDC, . P. C. BOX 1092 * PHONE 243-6691 * ALBUQUERQUE,

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
November 29, 1967

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for an exception to Order No. R-3221, Lea County, New Mexico.

Case 3693

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner



TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. UTZ: Case 3693.

MR. HATCH: Case 3693, application of Atlantic Richfield Company for an exception to Order No. R-3221, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant and Christy, appearing on behalf of Atlantic Richfield. We have one witness and three exhibits. I would like to have the witness sworn.

(Witness sworn)

MR. UTZ: Other appearances?

MR. GRANT: J. B. Grant, Skelly Oil Company. We have no witnesses and no testimony.

MR. HINKLE: I have already had the exhibits marked and I think, furnished each of you with copies of them.

LADD C. HUDRY

called as a witness, after having been duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q State your name, your residence and by whom you are employed.

A Ladd Hudry, Roswell, New Mexico. I am employed by the Atlantic Richfield Company, been with them since 1946.

MR. UTZ: Would you spell your name for the record?

- A Heurderry.
- Q (By Mr. Hinkle) What is your position with Atlantic Richfield?
 - A I am an operation engineer with Atlantic Richfield.
 - Q Have you previously testified before the Commission?
 - A. No, sir.
 - Q Are you a graduate engineer?
- A Yes, sir. I graduated from the University of Tulsa in 1942.
 - Q With what degree?
 - A B.S. in Petroleum Engineering.
- Q Have you practiced your profession since your graduation?
- A Yes, outside of, from '42 to '46 when I was in the U.S. Navy. I have been with Atlantic Richfield since.
- Q What has been the nature of your work with Atlantic Richfield?
- A I started in as a Junior Engineer and in 1949 was transferred to Denver City, Texas which included New Mexico as the area, as District Engineer and in 1961 when we consolidated I became Operation Engineer in the new area.

- Q Have you been familiar with the Denton Pool or Field since it was discovered?
 - A Yes.
 - Q Have you made a study of that particular area?
 - A I have made a study of the salt water disposal.
- Q How was the salt water disposal system inaugurated in the Denton Pool?
- requested to dispose of water underground. The operators in Denton Field held a meeting and elected Atlantic Refining Company, which is now Atlantic Richfield, as the operator of the Denton Salt Water Disposal system and the engineering committee was set up which consisted of the major oil company operators in this pool and we designed a salt water gathering and disposal system for Denton Field.
- Q Did you represent Atlantic in connection with this committee?
 - A Yes.
- Q Did you have anything to do with the design of the system?
 - A Yes, sir.
- Q What was the nature of your work in connection with it?
 - A We worked together with the other engineers of the

other major companies on size of lines and picked a disposal plant site and a disposal well for the disposal of water in Denton Field.

Q Now, I believe you have testified that this system was inaugurated or put in on account of an order of the Oil Conservation Commission?

A Yes, sir. I believe the order is R-1224A which requested that the operators dispose of all produced water in Denton Field.

Q Did you make any reports to the Commission with regard to the system?

A Progress reports were made on the system and how it was progressing until we were disposing of all the water.

Now we commenced disposing of water in the fall of 1958 and after we were disposing of water we were not required to submit any more progress reports.

Q Has the Commission been advised of any major changes in the system since its inauguration?

A Yes, sir. Whenever we have a major workover such as parrallelling a line or have a major break in a line, we have obtained permission from the District Supervisor in Hobbs for the repair work and to temporarily store water in the emergency pits.

Q So the Commission has been fully cognizant of the way

the system has been operated and the way it was constructed originally?

A Yes, sir.

(Whereupon Applicant's Exhibit 1 marked for identification)

Q Now, refer to your Exhibit Number 1 and explain to the Commission what it is and what it shows?

A Exhibit 1 outlines Denton Field. It is about five miles long in a north-south axis and about two miles wide on an east-west axis and it covers part of Township 14 and part of Township 15 South and Range 37 East and starting at the upper lefthand corner in say Section 22 and Township 14 South, there is a gradual drop in elevation from Section 22 down to your lower righthand corner in Section 13 and that drop is about 40 feet. It is just a gradual slope so we had a perfect setup for using gravity for a means of moving the water from the farthest tank battery to the salt water plant, and that is why we installed the plant in the southeast corner.

Now, the lines were sized; they started in small and gradually worked on up and our largest size is a twelve-inch line but as your volume increased why we installed larger and larger lines until we came to the twelve-inch line going into the plant.

On our original setup, there were about 200 wells

in the Field, approximately a hundred were Devonian and a hundred Wolfcamp.

- Q That is at the time it was started?
- Marked with a dot with a circle around it as in the legend and the Wolfcamp wells are marked with just a dot. Now, our salt water disposal wells which are in Section 13 and Section 10 in Township 15 South, are marked with an SWD with a triangle and since we have installed this system the Denton-Wolfcamp Unit was inaugurated and there from the dividing line between Township 14 South and Township 15 South and they take eyerything north in the Wolfcamp wells and their injection wells are indicated with a triangle.

Since we had a forty foot drop in elevation we utilized a gravity system in this field and based on the knowledge that we had at that time of the volumes of water, we sized the lines according to the volumes that we anticipated.

The disposal well which was the Dickinson 8131 which is in the southwest -- southeast corner, was used as the disposal well.

- Q Was that well approved by the Commission for disposal?
- A Yes, sir, it was. We applied for disposing of water in the low circulation zone which is approximately at

10,000 feet in the Upper Penn and we received permission to use that well and that zone to dispose of salt water or produced water. We had, when we first started, approximately a hundred thousand feet of line in the system plus two skimmers and the disposal well. When we first started, the disposal well was taking the water on a vacuum and since that time we have increased in pressure and are up at about 95 pounds pressure, but in the original installation of the gathering system since this was a gravity system, we used a low pressure system for gathering the water. The pipe and everything was low pressure and we did not anticipate any pressure in any of the system all the way down to the plant.

Now, the skimmers at the plant are for skimming any oil that happens to be carried over with the water due to a malfunction of a heater treater and the oil is sold.

- Q Approximately what did this system cost in the beginning?
- A The original cost was about three hundred thousand dollars.
 - Q How was this cost defrayed by the operator?
- A Each of the operators contributed his share according to the number of wells that he had connected to the system.
 - Q And they paid the cost of the maintenance of the

system on the same basis?

- A Yes, sir.
- Q Approximately how many barrels of water is being disposed of at the present time?

A At the present time the plant is disposing of about twenty-two thousand barrels of water a day. Now, this figure varies and we sent reports to the Commission, like in January we disposed of twenty-two thousand four hundred forty-seven, in September we disposed of twenty-one thousand, oh, seven nine, but it is right around twenty-two thousand barrels.

Now, Mobil utilizes part of this water for their injection system for their secondary recovery of the Wolfcamp in Township 14 South in Denton.

- Q Approximately how many barrels of the total production do they use?
- A They are using approximately seven thousand barrels of water which added onto the twenty-two thousand would make it about twenty-nine thousand barrels of water per day that we are disposing of in Denton Field.
- Q Some of it is going to the Wolfcamp and the balance, the approximately twenty-two thousand is going into these two disposal wells?

A Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Hudry, is the Mobil plant shown in the southwest of the northwest of Section 1, their injection plant?

A No, sir. Mobil's plant is in Section 26 of Township 14 South.

MR. NUTTER: Now, the water that is being injected there by Mobil is water that is gathered in the north end or does it come down here to the plant and be skimmed and then return back up there or what?

A No, sir, what they have done to the plant from the north to the plant, they run through a skimmer and trap any oil in any water that is produced north of the Mobil plant. The other plant which they have is down in Section 1.

MR. NUTTER: That's the one I referred to in the southwest of northwest of 1.

A They gather all of the rest of the water that is below this first Mobil plant, the big Mobil plant, and then the water is picked up and is transferred to the Mobil plant in Section 26. In other words, they are running a line from there all the way on up.

MR. NUTTER: Now, what is this line that comes from your plant down in Section 13 up to the Mobil Plant in Section 1?

A Now, if -- they had hopes of using a lot more water in their secondary recovery system and this other parallel line was to transfer the rest of the water which was caught at the plant, the surplus water to this plant which in turn transferred it to the big injection plant up here in 26.

- Q (By Mr. Hinkle) Has that line been used?
- A No, sir, not to my knowledge it hasn't.
- O Is there a possibility it will be used in the future?
- have been using is, like in January of '67, they used two thousand seven hundred sixty and it went as high as eight thousand five hundred twenty-two in March and in September of '67, was six thousand nine hundred and thirty-four and whether they will increase or decrease, I don't know, but that's what our plant down here is for; if they don't use the water, we will dispose of the water in the disposal wells.
- Q In connection with the operation of the Denton salt water disposal system, have you used open pits for any purpose?

A The purpose of the pits is not for disposal; the main purpose of the pits is for if you have a line break and you have to repair it so that an operator won't lose any oil and the State won't lose any revenue, we have diverted that water to the pit temporarily for a temporary storage, repair the line and then have trucked this water to the disposal plant.

In fact that water is being trucked immediately. Let's make an assumption here. Let's take this Maxwell Lease in Section 27 in 14 South, let's assume that this line breaks in the center or something happens to it. We close off the main valve right before it enters the main system, right there at the Mobil plant. We divert the water to the emergency pit just for a temporary storage. It is not for disposal, that isn't the idea at all, it is just for if we have trouble in a system that we can drop it into the pit instead of letting that water run all over the ground and destroying the ranch, the pastures and the ranches and that is not the way it should be; it is more of a sub or a means of holding the water in a container and we immediately start trucking that water back to the plant and then putting it in a disposal well, but the ---

Q Since the inception of the system here, how many pits have been used?

A We originally started out with about forty-one pits and the idea of a pit was that we had a pit at each tank battery and the pit was set up so that it was used as a temporary storage measure only, not for disposal of water and as the wells have been depleted and the tank batteries abandoned, like in Section 23 way up at the top of your map, you will notice the Shell Foster and the Sinclair Whitman B,

that there is no pits asked for in this area here, because the three wells on Sinclair have either been temporarily abandoned or shut in. Now, the nomenclature is used in the Commission books and Shell Foster 1 is being -- well, it goes into the Mobil plant, is where it goes because that is that Wolfcamp well.

Q Well, now, the use of less and less number of pits than the original forty-one had been due to the fact that there have been a good many wells plugged and abandoned in the Field, is that right?

A Yes, either plugged and abandoned or temporarily abandoned or shut in.

- Q In other words, you started with approximately two hundred wells in the Denton Pool, is that correct?
 - A Yes, sir.
 - Q How many do you have at the present time?
- A There are approximately a hundred and sixty wells of which half are Devonian and half are Wolfcamp that are producing.
- Q Now, where you have used pits for temporary emergency storage of water, how long has that water as a rule, stayed in those pits?
 - A Normally, less than seventy-two hours because

whenever we have a line break, we immediately get on the line break and start commencing repair work. The water is immediately trucked to the plant where we have a gunnite pit and the water is picked up and put into the system and disposed of underground.

Now, you begin taking or disposing of that water as soon as you start turning the water in, you start pumping it out, is that right?

A Yes, sir, we normally, as soon as we get a truck within twenty-four hours, we have the truck moving and pumping the water out of the emergency storage pite and one to the disposal plant.

Q Now, has this practice been carried on since the inception of the salt water disposal system?

A Yes, sir, this system has been in operation since '58 which is approximately nine years and to my knowledge, the Commission has been well satisfied with the system and there has never been any objection, and so far as I know we have not had any pollution of fresh water.

Q Well now, in that connection are there some fresh water wells in the area?

- A Yes, sir.
- Q What are they, shallow wells for stock water purposes?
- A Yes, sir.

- Q Use a windmill to pump them?
- A Windmill to pump them and to water stock.
- Q Are they scattered throughout the whole field?
- A Yes, there are, in fact Pedro Collins has one which he uses for his home and we use fresh water in our Denton gasoline plant.
- Q To your knowledge, has there ever been any complaint by any of the surface owners of contamination of these fresh water wells?
 - A None.
 - Q Through this nine year period?
 - A None at all.
- Q In case of line breakage of any consequence, have you been notifying the Hobbs office of the Oil Conservation Commission?
- A Our District foreman, on a major break, they have been obtaining the approval from the District Supervisor. On small breaks, no, we hadn't. On small breaks we immediately repair the work and get rid of the water immediately.
- Q Would it be practical in your opinion, to operate this system without the use of open pits for temporary emergency storage of water in case of line breaks?
 - A No, sir, I believe that for a temporary storage pit,

I don't believe that we are hurting anyone on a temporary basis.

Q Is it necessary, in your opinion, that these pits be located at the tank batteries rather than at the plant site?

(Whereupon Applicant's Exhibit 2 marked for identification)

Α Yes, sir, and if we will look on our Exhibit Number 2, since this is a low pressure gathering system, we attempt to remove all the gas from the line which will tend to go ahead and block the line; in other; words, let's assume that we have an eight-inch line and if you let air or gas get into the line and trap it in a high spot, what you will do is reduce the amount of water that the pipe will allow you to pass through it. In other words it acts just like an orifice or a valve of that nature and as a result we have gone through the field and have installed vents on our gathering system to remove all possible gas or air from the line and on the battery itself. If you will notice the fluid comes into the heater treater, the good oil is passed on over to your stock tank, the water is dropped over into a boot which is an atmospheric pressure and from the boot the water goes to your gathering system in the Denton salt water disposal system.

Now we have a U tube so that the water will not go to the emergency pit. The only time that it goes to the pit, to my knowledge, is when the valve is closed on the line going to the salt water disposal system and we purposely divert the water to the pit. Now you can have some water go to the pit if something happens to the line, like it gets plugged or something happens of that nature, but this system was designed so that the wells would not be shut in, no one would lose any oil and we have found out since then that if there is a shut down of some of the wells in this field, that it takes them two, three days before they can come back on oil. That they seem to be watered out and the same thing is true down around Eunice and Oil Center.

- Q Now, let me interrupt you. What you are saying is that if you didn't use pits it would be necessary to shut in the wells in the pool in case of breakage?
- A Yes, sir. If we didn't have emergency storage pits, just for temporary storage of water, then we would have to shut in the wells and if we shut in the wells, we know that some of the operators have experienced a loss because it will not come back on oil immediately.
- O Has it been your observation that these wells never come back to as good as they were before they were shut in, when they are shut in?

A Eventually, they gradually attempt to reach that age, state.

Q In your opinion, is there likely to be any loss or waste of oil by shutting in these wells from time to time in connection with the disposal system?

A I believe if you have a shut down that there is a good possibility of loss of oil due to the oil being bypassed by the water, because there are a lot of wells in this field that are beginning to make quite a large volume of water.

Q Now, Exhibit 2 is a typical installation in connection with each tank battery being used in the field, is that right?

A Yes, sir. Where they have heater treaters or pressure vessels, we attempt to put a boot in this system that is shown by Exhibit 2, at the battery.

Q Now, in your opinion, is there any alternative to the use of pits for temporary emergency storage of water?

A If we do not use pits, we will have to parallel the lines or break the system up into smaller areas and have more disposal wells and more plant facilities to limit the size of shut down, because if we have a plant failure which would be the extreme case, let's assume that the line parts right at the skimmers which would be the worst condition possible, then the whole field has to be shut down if there are no emergency pits, until that is repaired.

Now, whenever we have any breaks or any emergency, we get on them immediately and stay on them twenty-four hours a day until they are repaired. There is no delay or wait, say, work eight hours and shut it down and we continually go.

- Q Now, I believe you mentioned that one of the alternatives would be to put in a parallel system of pipes so that they could be switched in case of breakage, to the alternate line?
 - A Yes, sir.
- Q Do you have any estimate as to the probable cost of an alternate system of that kind?
- A To parallel the existing lines in size, we more than likely would spend our original investment of three hundred thousand dollars, but since we have installed this, pipe has gone up in price, labor has gone up, everything has gone up.

Now, since we installed this we have spent approximately a hundred and fifty thousand dollars more in -- well, we spent over a hundred thousand dollars in our second disposal well and we have spent over fifty thousand dollars for parallelling lines that are in the system now, so we have in the neighborhood of four hundred, five hundred thousand dollars already invested in this field.

Now, if you went to the second alternative that you

mentioned, by erecting a series of small plants within the pool, do you have any estimate of what the cost would be in that case?

A That would be very prohibitive because you would have to break your areas down. Let's assume that we stop in Township 14 South, between — take an east-west line between Section 27, 34, 26, 35, 25, 36, let's assume that this is one area, then the next three sections on the east-west line would be another area and then Section 1, 2 and 3 would be another area, then the rest would be in the plant. In other words, you would have three to five areas where you would have to equip plants, revamp your gathering systems so that it would go into a plant, equip your disposal well and you are talking about somewhere in the neighborhood of five hundred to six hundred thousand dollars for revamping the whole system. Because if you have three to four or more disposal wells, you are talking over a hundred thousand dollars for a disposal well.

- Q If you attempted to line the pits which are necessary to use in connection with this system, do you have any estimate as to the probable cost of lining the pits?
- A Approximately, if we lined every pit in the system we would spend two hundred or three hundred thousand dollars in lining the pits. Now, the pits will be of varying size

and we do not recommend just having this one pit at the plant because having the pit at the plant is like having a horse before the cart or backwards, it just isn't quite Hoyle because when you have a line break in a well, I mean, line break in a line, you want that pit right by the tank battery so that you can go ahead and temporarily store that water, let the rest of the system operate the way it should and not shut anything down.

Q Do you anticipate that the produced water in the Denton field is going to increase as time goes on?

A Yes, sir, we anticipate it to increase. We anticipate that we will have to expand our plant system, we will have to add another disposal well and we will have to add some more pumps at the plant.

Now, this water that we are disposing of, originally our chemist in our laboratory, indicated that this water would be corrosive, but would be easy to handle, but since that time by using different metallurgy in the different pumps, we have found out that this water is very corrosive and we learned and lesson from the potash mines and we have used worthite in the Worthington pumps and have been very successful in disposing of this water, but that water will eat it, it just eats this metal right on up.

- Q Now, does the salt water disposal system in the Denton pool, compare with other salt water disposal systems in Lea County?
 - A It is highly corrosive.
 - Q Well, as far as the size is concerned?
- The amount of water that we are disposing of in the system, is large. Now, we are in other disposal systems like in Hobbs and EME and where the volumes are not as large, they are not faced with the problems that we are because the amount of water from each individual well is larger. The volumes are larger for a concentrated area and we have to dispose, as a result of more water per well in this field, now in both the fields we had an outsider put a disposal system in and normally on a cost-plus basis you tend to size your piping and your plant and your wells, disposal wells, you give yourself a little bit more grace and you tend to increase the size and the amount that you actually need and when you have a group of engineers like we did in Danton field, representing the major operators, we are pinching pennies and we designed the system to handle the water but not go to extreme cases of pulling in larger size than we would anticipate.

Now, as we had to move and we increased the volumes of water and we have gotten more water, we have parallelled the lines.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 3 marked for identification)

Q Now, have you prepared a list of the open pits that you would like to use in connection with the system?

A Yes, sir, the pits are outlined on your Exhibit 1 and also on Exhibit 3. Exhibit 3, we can tell where they are at but if you will go down your Exhibit 1 on your map, it picks up all your plants like in Section 27 you have a pit for Mobil Maxwell. Your next one in Section 26, would be the Shelton and also the approximate size of the pit that we would like to have, not for disposal of water, that is what I am trying to emphasize, this is just for emergency pits.

- Q Now, as your produced water increases, do you anticipate it might possibly be necessary to enlarge some of these pits as time goes on?
- A Yes, sir, there is a very good possibility that some of the leases will have larger volumes than the pit size indicated in Exhibit 3 and we would attempt to increase the size of the pit by approval from the District Supervisor.
- Q In that connection, would it be desirable to have administrative approval by the Commission of enlargement of pits?
 - A Yes, sir.
 - Q Have all of the operators in the Denton Pool been

apprised of this application of Atlantic Richfield in this Case?

A Yes, sir, we have notified all the operators, have sent out letters. We have held a meeting since then, have obtained majority approval to attempt to use emergency pits in this field.

Q Do you have any specific suggestions to the Commission as to the type of exception that you desire in this Case?

Paragraph 6 of Order R-3221, it is permissable to allow the use of unlined pits for temporary emergency storage of produced water in connection with separate tank batteries connected to the Denton Pool, salt water disposal system located in Denton Pool in Lea County, New Mexico. However, said water shall not remain in said pits for more than 72 hours at any one time.

Q Now, is the exception of that kind necessary to continue the operation of the Denton salt water disposal system?

A To prevent any loss in production and to minimize any loss of oil production in the reservoir, yes.

MR. HINKLE: We would like to offer in evidence

Exhibits 1, 2 and 3.

MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 will be entered into the record of this case.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1, through 3 were offered and admitted in evidence)

MR. HINKLE: That's all of our direct.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

- Q Mr. Hudry, referring to your Exhibit Number 2 --
- A Yes, sir.
- Q -- when the water goes into the boot out of the heater treater, does it go in under pressure?
- A Normally your treater is operating from, oh, approximately fifteen to twenty-five pounds and it dumps to the boot which is under atmospheric pressure.
- Q So that actually the pressure is vented off in the boot and you wouldn't have anything but gravity going into your disposal line?
 - A Yes, sir, that's right.
- Q Therefore, for that reason, when it unloads it wouldn't push water over the top of your U2 bender pits?
- A No, because you have an automatic vent there to dump it.

Q How often do you have emergency uses let's say, in the past year how often have you had to use these pits for emergency storage?

A It has varied in the exact number of times that we have used the pits, I don't have an exact number on that, but I would say that it would be, oh, one to two per cent of the volume that we are disposing of per day, when we have to use them, when we use it for temporary storage.

- Q You are up in the area considerably, are you?
- A What?
- Q You are up in this area considerably, are you, so that you observe these things?

A No, sir, I am in Roswell most of the time, but we have a pumper who continually rides the lines. In other words the lines are observed every day. The pits are observed every day and any malfunction in the system is reported immediately to the foreman in Hobbs, New Mexico. Since the shakeup and change in the system, six to one, I am in Roswell most of the time.

- Q Do you have any occasions where your line does plug up or is restricted or the line is undersized where it won't handle the water out of your --
 - A Yes, sir.
 - Q Where it actually flows into the pit?

- yes, sir.
- Which is different than a line break? Α
- Yes, sir, and at that time we normally go ahead and acidize the line to increase the size. If we can't increase the size, if there isn't any plugging action, then we go ahead and increase the size of the line. In other words, if we have a 3 inch we are getting ready to go ahead and install a 4 inch line or if the 4 inch line won't handle it, we may parallel the line.
 - This one or two percent figure you gave me is for all emergency uses whether it is plugged lines, broken lines, or undersized lines?
 - I believe that's right, yes, sir. Α
 - What is worthite?
 - Worthite is a high nickel content. Q A
 - It is a type of metal, then?
 - Yes, sir. It is a Worthington product and it is their trade name on the composition of the metallurgy that they use in constructing their Worthington pumps. They cost quite a bit more but it does a much better job than any other pumps we have run across so far.
 - Is this water treated before it is injected in the ground at all?

- A No, sir.
- Q What is the salt content of the water?
- A The salt content varies. Now your typical Wolfe camp will run about 42 thousand parts per million chloride while your Devonian will run about, between 32 and 34 thousand parts per million chloride.
- Q It is your testimony that you don't allow water to stand in these pits for any length of time at all?
 - A No, sir. Pits are emptied immediately.
- Q Do you have trucks available out there to go right on the job?
- A Yes, sir, there are a number of companies within that area that we call and use their trucks for hauling water.

MR. UTZ: Other questions?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

- Q Mr. Hudry, you mentioned that the operators had a meeting back in '56 and I see the date on this exhibit is January 26, of '56, so evidently this system was designed 10 or 12 years ago. What was the water production at the time the system was designed?
- A Volume of water, as I recall, was somewhere between 10 and 15 thousand barrels of water per day, I don't know the exact figure.

- Q And, of course, the water production has gone up to the point now where you mentioned the plant is disposing of 22 thousand and Mobile is taking 7 thousand?
 - A It is about 30 thousand.
 - Q 29 to 30 thousand barrels per day?
 - A Yes.
- Q Now, what is Mobil operating? They are operating a Wolfcamp pressure maintenance --
 - A Secondary recovery, yes, sir.
- Q Have those wells started making higher water cuts as a result of water injection yet?
 - A Not that I know of.
- Q We can expect considerable increase in water production from the Wolfcamp wells in the future?
- A Yes, they should increase their water cut but since their Wolfcamp production goes into this plant, they automatically pull that water out and reinject it.
- Q So, it shouldn't affect the operation in the Southeast at all then?
- A I don't believe so unless they change their method of operation. Say, that they quit using our produced water and go to some other method. Now if that happens, then we would get more water down at the plant.

- Q Well, now it has been necessary, has it not, since 1958, when the system was put into operation, to parallel the lines and possibly put in larger lateral lines?
- A Yes, sir. We have installed in Sections 12 -well, actually from Section 1, 12 and 13, the right hand
 line is a 12 inch gathering line and where the Gulf G
 cuts into the system, which is in Section 1, and our
 Dickinson A-1 connects into the system, we have paralleled
 that line with an 8 inch line all the way down to the
 skimmer.
- Q I thought that was for the purpose of taking water back up to the Mobile plant?
 - A It is.
 - Q But you are using it for Wolf south?
- A Yes, it is a two way system, in other words, the system, the line will come, either take water or we can go ahead and pump it and when they get to the point where they are going to take more water, then we will move the connection from the 8 inch on over to the 12 inch and let the water dump into the 12 inch and then use that line for a straight through going to Mobil.
- Q But right now that 8 inch actually constitutes a loop to the 12 inch?

- A That's what it is.
- Q Hasn't there been a trend in the Devonian production here to increase in water cut as a natural function of the depletion of this reservoir?
 - A Yes, sir.
- Q And, some of the operators have put in reda pumps and some of the other high volume pumps that are moving considerable volumes of water?
- A Yes, sir. We only have one reda pump in the field to my knowledge and that is on the Skelly F Number 2.
- Q Do you know the total volume of fluid that that well is making for example?
 - A About 43 thousand barrels per month as I recall.
- Q In other words, over a thousand barrels of water per day?
- A Yes, sir, we are getting a high volume of that lease there. We are getting somewhere in the neighborhood of three thousand barrels of water a day of Skelly F lease.
- Q Do you know if other operators are considering installation of reda or other high volume fluid pumps?
- A To my knowledge, no, and in talking with the operators at our different meetings that we have had, they do not intend on putting redas on but they may say they won't put

in and still put them in. Now, I can't answer that.

Q But, we do know that in order to recover the oil from the Devonian, we are going to have to lift a large amount of water?

A If it is economical, I don't believe that -- I won't swear to it but I just don't believe Skelly is finding that that profitable, lifting large volumes of water in comparison with what they have to pay for electricity.

- Q Now, Mr. Hudry, what is the average size of a lateral that comes from an individual tank battery?
 - A They vary in size.
 - Q What is the smallest size that you have?
- A We start out with 2 inch and that was up here in Section 23, off the Shell Foster; we came across over to here, we had a 2 inch lateral because the volume on that thing was real small. Now, others are larger and smaller. Now, on our Federal Jones, we have a 4 inch line coming across as a lateral.
- Q Take a lease like Phillips Denton lease, I think they call it --
 - A All right.
- Q -- which has 16 wells on it, 8 on the Devonian and 8 in the Wolfcamp,

- A Yes, sir.
- Q Now, that is a typical large lease in that pool, what size of the lateral did you have on that?
- A Our lateral on that, I believe, is a 6 inch coming into it. It is either 4 or 6 coming right into the line because our line, main line comes right by it and the line at that point is a 10 inch line. This line coming in through here is 10 inch.
- Q Are your trunk lines and are your laterals buried lines?
 - A Yes, sir, they are all buried.
 - Q So breakage would be the resultsof corrosion?
- A Corrosion, that's right and at the time that we installed the plant, we debated whether to use AC pipe, which is asbestos or cement-lined pipe, steel pipe, and the majority of the operators believed that cement-lined pipe was the thing to use and that's what we used.
- Q That was going to be the next question I had was whether it was a transite or whether it was a plastic-coated or cement-lined pipe.
- A Coment-lined pipe. The bulk of the system is cement-lined.
 - Q Have any observations been made of samples of

this lined pipe to see how the cement lining is holding up?

- A Yes, sir.
- Q How is it holding up?
- A In spots -- I know if we ever put in another system, we will never go to cement-lined pipe because it tends to swell but at that time, that was the best that we knew of what to use in the system and that's what we used.
- Q Well, chances are an this water production increases, a lot of these lines are going to have to be replaced because they are just not going to have the capacity anyway, are they?
- A Right. And we have, like this 8 inch lateral that we installed, we didn't install cement-lined pipe, we put epoxy lined AC pipe in and this line over here, which is another lateral across coming right above the Phillips Denton to the plant, that is an 8 inch AC pipe that is an epoxy line and we have gradually steered away from the cement-lined pipe except, now, where we have a repair job within the cement-lined pipe, like on this 12 inch, we have cut out a section and put back in cement-lined pipe that we had on hand.
 - Q I see.
- A Instead of just jerking out the whole system which would be a tremendous cost.
 - Q I didn't understand too clearly in response to a

question by Mr. Utz just how frequent these lines break as a result of corrosion are.

A That is variable and it varies on corrosion.

Some months, we don't have any problems at all and everything is just going fine and dandy, then there is other months where we may have three line failures within the month and we do ahead, or line stoppage or where we have to acidize the lines, or do something, go ahead --

Q How many times in the last ninety days have you had to divert the salt water into these pits while you made some sort of a repair?

A We have done quite a bit of acidizing this last ninety days and I don't know the exact amount of water but we have picked the water up immediately and moved it down to the plant, I mean, it doesn't stay there, our trucks are moving.

Q Now, aside from a break in a line or a leak in a line, these lines also stop up sometimes, you might say.

A They gradually tend to get less and less, they tend to scale up or --

Q Now, with this 'U' tube being the control to whether the water goes into the disposal system or to the emergency pit, if you just start getting a buildup in your line, it is

automatically going to build up in the 'U' tube and flow on over into the pit, some going down the disposal system and some going --

- A But your pumper will notice that immediately because he runs those lines and pits every day.
 - Q How high are the 'U' tubes?
- A They are about, oh, I am guessing around 12 feet,
 12 to 14 feet high, I mean, they aren't --- You normally
 think of a 'U' tube 3 feet high.
 - Q It is going to take some heading to go over the top?
- A Yes, sir, it will take a little head to get on over there.
- Now, do you do regular maintenance work on those
 lines? In other words, do you attempt to cleen them out
 before they start plugging up or to keep them from plugging up
 or do you wait until you have had a plug-up and overflow through
 the 'U' tube?
- A Normally, we have been waiting and the first sign of any malfunction, we immediately go to work.
- Q In other words, you don't do anything about keeping the lines clean until you have a buildup and it overflows?
- A Normally, we haven't had the buildup that we are getting now and we seem to be getting more of a buildup lately

than we ever had before.

- Q Was it paraffin or gilsonite?
- A No, sir, it is more on the order of a scale and it's not ---
 - Q Kind of a carbonite or something?
 - A It is either calcium carbonate or calcium sulfate.
 - Q And acid will take it out?
 - A Acid will take it out; it's not VS or gilsonite
- Now, we had an inspection report made by our field inspector a couple of days ago, Mr. Hudry, and he indicates that quite a number of the pits in this pool have already been filled, some of them have been filled, but they haven't been compacted; some have been levelled and compacted and pretty much completed. Then I noticed here on your Exhibit 3, are these all of the pits or are these only the pits that are still open?
- A No, none of these, I wouldn't say that all of these pits are open because you take the Shell Shelton -- well, let's just start going from the line on down; you take the Maxwell lease, the first one that we indicated for a pit, there is not pit there now. It has already been compacted and your Shelton lease has already been burned, but the pit is still there and as you go down the line, we know that in some places

the pits have already been broken and compacted and removed but in talking with the operators, the operators have told us that they would rebuild, you know, put in the pits if this order was all right.

- Q Now, what is the size of these pits that you have got here on the right column based on? Is that based on the pit that was originally used for salt water disposal?
- A No, sir, that is based on the amount of volume of water that we anticipate and it is two days storage.
- Q That is 48-hour storage for the present production from that lease?
 - A Right.
- Q Now, would these, in some cases, be the pits that were used for disposal?
 - A Yes.
- Q Now, it's the habit of some operators in some areas, not that it is in Denton, but of some operators in some areas to shoot the pits when they are using them for evaporation.

 I wonder if these pits in this area have ever been shot?
- A I couldn't answer that, I don't know, but I know one thing; before the pits were burned that we had an impervious layer there which was helping, in other words, if there had been any seepage, it was stopped by the BS that

was in the bottom of the pit but I think we have destroyed that one phase of it because I think burning it was the wrong thing to do because we destroyed our layer in there that we were depending on, you know, for temporary storage.

- Q There would probably be an inner crustation of salt in the bottom of those pits, wouldn't there?
 - A I couldn't answer that. I don't know.
- Q Are you familiar with the fact that it is a common provision in orders entered by various commissions around the country in prohibiting salt water disposal in a given area to require that the pits be levelled and compacted and in Texas, even mounded?
 - A Right.
- Q Are you acquainted with the philosophy of these commissions in making that requirement?
- A Yes, so there won't be any disposal of water in a pit but we aren't asking for a disposal, we are asking for just temporary storage.
- Q Don't you think it would also be included in the philosophy of those commissions that they would want to eliminate the possibility of rain water and natural precipitation from accumulating in those pits and soaking on down, carrying that residue of salt into the earth?

- A Of leaching, you mean?
- Q Yes, sir, by rainwater.
- had put in their BS in the bottom of the pit and had that impervious layer, I don't think you would have any leaching coming on down. Now, you are talking about your pits now and you have okayed the pit to go on this burning pit for this Phillips pit down in Section 11, which is roughly a 25 x 25 pit. It is flat with the ground and I think that is a mistake. Now, if you dump your BS into that pit and you do get some rainwater and the rainwater comes down on the surface and fills that pit and overflows that BS all over the ranch land --
 - Q There is no dike around that land?
- A There is no dike there and I think that is the wrong way of going at it. I think we should have dikes to stop it because those pits are a little small.
- Q What did you have in mind, Mr. Hudry, when you said that it would cost, I think you mentioned the figure, \$300,000.00 to line the pits?
- A Oh, that is digging a pit and putting -- you have to go ahead and move out and then turn around and bring in sand and compact the sand so there aren't any hard projections

then you line it with plastic and you seal the plastic on in there with your epoxy dough and then you go ahead and haul from that pit. It makes an impervious layer in there and it will run -- it varies on the size of the pit.

- Q What would a 50 x 50 pit cost?
- A The 50 x 50 pit would estimate that that would cost approximately twenty-one sixty-two.
 - Q A little over \$2,000.00?
 - A Yes, sir.
- Q Well, as long as you have got the figures there, what about a 100 x 100?
- A A 100 x 100 would cost sixty-three eighty-two.

 These are estimates.
- Q That is for the whole job, the plastic as well as excavation and sanding and smoothing?
- A Excavation, sanding, and smoothing it out, put your plastic lining inside, epoxy it, and anchor your epoxy lining.
- Q When did you start using SWD No. 4 over here in Section 10, Mr. Hudry?
- A I don't know the exact date; it was somewhere in '65, I believe, '64 or '65, I don't know for sure.
 - Q In other words, the one well lasted maybe six years

as far as adequate capacity was concerned?

- A Yes sir. Well, now in talking about capacity, now the reservoir engineers have calculated the amount of void space that is in this loss circulation zone and the amount of water, now we are talking about disposal. Let me give you some figures here.
- Q I didn't mean capacity of the reservoir. I meant daily capacity to take the water. I presume that's why you had to put in the second well, the first well just wouldn't take it?
- A Yes, sir, we used to put in about 15, 20 thousand barrels of water in a vacuum in the No. 1 and then we started pumping it and the volumes are increasing so we applied and got permission to use No. 2, which was a Pacific Royalty No. 4 and since that time, we haven't had any problems. We have been disposing of all the water.
 - Q Now, that 95 pounds, is that into both wells?
 - A Both wells, that's tubing pressure now.
 - Q Yes, sir, at the surface.
- A You have got your -- we are using 5 inch casing which is plastic-coated and we have -- well, that is using tubing and then between the tubing and the casing annulus, we have got oil, we have got a pressure gauge on it.

Q And, all the 22 thousand that you are disposing of, is it going into each well about equally?

A No, it isn't. Now these are by months in '67 and there is roughly, say, 250 thousand barrels going in No. 2 and about 350 thousand going into No. 1, just for a rough approximation.

- Q No. 1 is still taking most of the water?
- A It is taking the bulk of the water. It has been jimdandy disposal well. We figure that lost circulation will handle about 1.2 billion barrels of water in Denton Field and its entirety will produce somewhere between 200 to 300 million. Now, we are talking about filling the reservoir about, say, 20 to 30 percent.
- Q You anticipate that the Devonian wdll make from 200 to 300 million to depletion?
 - A No, both of them, the whole field.
 - Q And, so far, you have disposed of --
 - A say, 60 million.
- Q A little over 62 million approximately. Does your committee have any projections as to the ultimate maximum daily water that you are going to have to dispose of?
- A We are looking at the range of about 50 thousand a day but that may be and may not be, because as the wells

become uneconomical, your volume of water is so high in relation to the oil that you are producing, that it becomes non-commercial. We are plugging back and so is everybody else.

MR. PORTER: And when you plug back, you cut off some of the water?

- A Yes. Really cut off and when we get to the top of the formation where we are stymied, then there is nothing we can do but plug the well or temporarily shut it in for a possible disposal well.
- Q (By Mr. Nutter) Well, it is entirely probable at any rate, that if you approach this 50 thousand barrels per day maximum compared to 29 thousand barrels now, that a good deal of redesign and reconstruction of this system will be necessary?
- A Yes, sir, it sure will be and I know we have meetings ever so often, the operators of Denton Field, to talk about the problems that are involved and what to do about them and we set up committees, engineering committees, which in turn present solutions to the operators, who in turn either vote that we will take it or won't take it.
- Q Are any committees at the present time working on any project for pressure maintenance or water flooding in the

with the in one cause the an appropriate

the gift when the second to the control of the second to t

against the same saying to continue to the same of

M. 4.

Willester Flatester

K K LINES

- and definite hear of the second and addition to each test for the second and addition as the annual and the second and annual and the second and annual annu
 - A YES SALL
- THE RESTRICT WAS REPORTED TO SERVE WAS A SERVE SERVED SERV
- ा अन्यान प्रकार केन्द्रिया जाती जन्मान प्रकार केन्द्रिया क्षेत्र अपूर्ण केन्द्रिया क्षेत्र अपूर्ण केन्द्रिया क्षेत्र केन्द्रिया के
 - B May warm shap silled full
- when the the star trace of the modern to the star star of the star
- O And, the companies were either perceits out they coders
 - A VAN, BIT.
- the operators, or some or them, that had filled in their piter

- A And they are going to reopen them.
- Q And they are willing to reopen the pits so that they can be used in connection with this system?
 - A Yes, sir.
 - Q Do they believe that is desirable to do so?
 - A Yes, sir.
- Q Do you have a daily inspection of the entire system and all of the lines and plants in connection with it?
- A Yes, sir, the pumper runs every line out every day and checks the pits every day.
- Q So that any line breakage or any leak of any kind is caught pretty soon?
 - A Immediately.
 - Q And is taken care of.
- A Now, if you have a line break in the middle of the night, there is no way of doing it, I mean, that is something that is uncontrollable.
- Q Now, to your knowledge, has water ever stayed in any of these pits where you have had a line breakage for more than 72 hours?
- A Not to my knowledge. The water is immediately being trucked out of there and disposed of at the dentral disposal plant.

- Q In most cases, is it taken out in less than 72 hours?
- A Yes, most of the time it is gotten rid of before that 72 hours has elasped.
- O Now, I believed you testified that as time goes on and the water increases, it is going to be necessary to lay larger lines and redesign to some extent the whole system and to make additional investment. Now, in doing so, because of your knowledge and vast experience and the type of new lines that would be laid and so forth, would you have less and less line breakage?

A That is hard to say, Mr. Hinkle, because you are hoping for the optimum, which you don't have any line breakage nor any problems at all.

- Q Well, of course, you have had some experience in the type of pipe you have already testified --
 - A Yes, sir, and we believe we will have less problems.
- Q So, as you replace these lines you are apt to have less and less line breakage?
- A That's what we are assuming, yes, sir, because that's why we have gone to that epoxy line pipe and also, to our fiberglas pipe.

MR. HINKLE: That's all we have.

MR. UTZ: Are there other questions? Witness may be

असल्यात्रकते.

. (beginness exemplis).

MR. 1986: Are those statements?

MR. GRANTS J. B. Grant, Shally Mil Company, An has been brought out, shally is an operator in this field and contributes to the Danton salt water dispusal ayatam, Our lease is located in Section 2 of 15 South, 37 East, and for the record, the pumper previously referred to is in our well No. 7. Skelly is one of the operators who would be willing to reopen the pit should it become necessary because we feel it is advisable. We concur with Atlantic Rich Ciald and the other operators in the field in that emergency storage of some type is needed to parmit reasonable operation of the leases connected to the system. Shergency pits at the individual connected tank battaries, we feel, would provide the most flexibility for operation of the system and we feet that the request for exemption to the 'no pit' order is researable under the oframmstances and should be approved. We would call attention of the commission to the fact in the request that you take administrative notice of your order R-3312, wherein Cities Service was granted a similar exception for emergency pits because we feel the commission has renognised the necessity in the past in cases of this nature and again,

should recognize the necessity in this instance.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other statements in this case?

MR. HATCH: I have communications from Shell, Forest Oil Company, Sinclair, and Marathon in support of the applicant.

MR. UTZ: Other statements?

MR. HUDRY: I have got some more here.

MR. HINKLE: Can you read into the record what they are?

MR. HUDRY: This is John Hooks, Forest Oil
Corporation, Barton, Red Fern Oil Corporation, Gulf Oil
Corporation, Cabet Corporation, Sinclair Oil and Gas
Company, Skelly Oil Company, and I believe this is Mary E.
Hanters and Herd Oil and Gas Company.

MR. HINKLE: Those all concur in the application of Atlantic Richfield?

MR. HUDRY: Yes, sir. They have sent the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission a letter.

MR. HINKLE: We would also like to have those in the record and all identified, I guess.

MR. PORTER: Does that constitute ownership of most of the wells in the area that we are talking about?

MR. HUDRY: The majority of the operators in this field concurred with this, yes, sir, because when we polled them on the vote down in Hobbs, when we had the meeting, the majority of the operators were in favor in going ahead and holding the meeting and also to go ahead and have emergency pits.

MR. HINKLE: To answer Mr. Porter's question though, these constitute a large ownership of the whole pool?

MR. HUDRY: Some of these are small and some are large.

MR. PORTER: I just wondered if that constituted either a majority of the wells or --

MR. HUDRY: Well, Sinclair Oil and Gas is about 13% and Atlantic is about 18, and Shell -- Atlantic is a little over 18%, and Gulf is just about 9%. Here is Sinclair with 13%, Skelly with just about 6%, Shell has just about 15%, Herd Oil and Gas, then start getting into the smaller --

MR. PORTER: Apparently, it does ex 3d more than 50%.

MR. HUDRY: Oh, yes, sir, there is only 50% of that.

MR. HINKLE: It is a majority.

MR. HUDRY: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Further statements? The case will be taken under advisement.

STATE	OF	NEW	MEXICO)	
)	88
COUNTY	O	BE	RNALILLO)	

I, KAY EMBREE, Notary Public in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 5th day of December, 1967.

Kay Embree Notary Public

My Commission Expires:

Now aber 13, 1971

I do hereby sertify that the foregoing is a complain record of the proceedings in the free for hearing of Caro No. 36 23. hears by su manufactured to the free for hearing of Caro No. 36 23.

Hos Marios (MI Dedastroblem Constant on

Re: Exception to Paragraph 6
Order No. R-3221
As Applied to the Denton SWD System

Gentlemen:

We have reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 6 of Order R-3221. Their purpose is to obtain authority to use emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System. As a Working Interest Owner of the System and of wells producing water into it, we are familiar with the need to continue use of emergency pits during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Richfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

Company

By

Date Mr. 18 1962

Re: Exception to Paragraph 6 Order No. R-3221 As Applied to the Denton SWD System

Gentlemen:

We have reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 6 of Order R-3221. Their purpose is to obtain authority to use emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System. As a Working Interest Owner of the System and of wells producing water into it, we are familiar with the need to continue use of emergency pits during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Richfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

	FOREST OIL CORPORATION
Compar	$oldsymbol{\lambda} > oldsymbol{\lambda}$
	<u> </u>
Ву	
	J. D. Riggs
Date	November: 15, 1967

Copy sent to New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission.

Re: Exception to Paragraph 6
Order No. R-3221
As Applied to the Denton SWD System

Gentlemen:

We have reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 6 of Order R-3221. Their purpose is to obtain authority to use emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System. As a Working Interest Owner of the System and of wells producing water into it, we are familiar with the need to continue use of emergency pits during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Richfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

Dompany Jarlon

By

Date 1/_ 15-67

Re: Exception to Paragraph 6

Order No. R-3221

As Applied to the Denton SWD System

Gentlemen:

We have reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 5 of Order R-3221. Their purpose is to obtain authority to use emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System. As a Working Interest Owner of the System and of wells producing water into it, we are familiar with the need to continue use of emergency pits during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Richfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

70--- (

Date

Re: Exception to Paragraph 6 Order No. R-3221 As Applied to the Denton SWD System

Gentlemen:

We have reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 6 of Order R-3221. Their purpose is to obtain authority to use emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System. As a Working Interest Owner of the System and of wells producing water into it, we are familiar with the need to continue use of emergency pits during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Richfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

CULF OIL CORPORATION
Company

District Production Negnager

Date November 16, 1967

Re: Exception to Paragraph 6 Order No. R-3221 As Applied to the Denton SWD System

Gentlemen:

We have reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 6 of Order R-322l. Their purpose is to obtain authority to use emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System. As a Working Interest Owner of the System and of wells producing water into it, we are familiar with the need to continue use of emergency pits during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Richfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

	Cabot Corporation
Compa	ny
By _	Paris C. Ogissin
Date	11-17-67

Re: Exception to Paragraph 6 Order No. R-3221 As Applied to the Denton SWD System

Gentlemen:

We have reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 6 of Order R-3221. Their purpose is to obtain authority to use emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System. As a Working Interest Owner of the System and of wells producing water into it, we are familiar with the need to continue use of emergency pits during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Richfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

Company

SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY

REGION REGULATORY ENGINEER

Date 11 - 24 - 67

Re: Exception to Paragraph 6 Order No. R-3221

As Applied to the Denton SWD System

Centlemen:

We have reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 6 of Order R-3221. Their purpose is to obtain authority to use emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System. As a Working Interest Owner of the System and of wells producing water into it, we are familiar with the need to continue use of emergency pits during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Richfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

Re: Exception to Paragraph 6
Order No. R-3221
As Applied to the Denton SWD System

Gentlemen:

We have reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 6 of Order R-3221. Their purpose is to obtain authority to use emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System. As a Working Interest Owner of the System and of wells producing water into it, we are familiar with the need to continue use of emergency pits during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Richfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

Re: Exception to Paragraph 6 Order No. R-3221 As Applied to the Denton SWD System

Gentlemen:

We have reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 6 of Order R-3221. Their purpose is to obtain authority to use emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System. As a Working Interest Owner of the System and of wells producing water into it, we are familiar with the need to continue use of emergency pits during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Richfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

\$	+				1.	سياسين كالمركج	46,0	يو السول أيس
Company							. V	
Ву		 		je.				
	,				•			
Date	4	 <i>i</i>	ć "·		•			

Re: Exception to Paragraph 6
Order No. R-3221
As Applied to the Denton SWD System

Gentlemen:

We have reviewed the application of Atlantic Richfield Company on behalf of the Denton Salt Water Disposal System for an exception to Paragraph 6 of Order R-3221. Their purpose is to obtain authority to use emergency water storage pits on leases connected to the System. As a Working Interest Owner of the System and of wells producing water into it, we are familiar with the need to continue use of emergency pits during periods of temporary shutdown of injection wells or gathering lines. We respectfully urge your approval of Atlantic Richfield Company's application.

Yours very truly,

HOWARD W. FLEET, FRANK T. FLEET, AND MARGARET FLEET KALMAR Company

By Stammel W. Flet

Date November 29, 1967

MAIN OFFICE OCC

'67 DEC 1 AH 8 47

DENTON FIELD SALT WATER DISPOSAL

PRODUCED WATER DISPOSED OF IN DISPOSAL WELLS

	September	August	July	June	May	April	March	February	January	MONTH 1967
	348,975	375,659	716 , 204	334,816	394,051	404,939	387,357	345,773	403,698	TOTAL WATER DISPOSED OF IN WELL #1 BWPM
	283,410	246,705	298,538	235,875	354,384	304,386	244,269	257,554	292,165	TOTAL WATER DISPOSED OF IN WELL #2 BWPM
	632,385	622,364	701,452	620,691	748,435	709,325	631,626	603,327	695,863	TOTAL WATER DISPOSED OF IN WELLS #1 & #2 BWPM
•	21,079	20,076	22,627	20,690	24,143	23,644	20,375	21,547	22,447	TOTAL WATER DISPOSED OF IN WELLS #1 & #2 BWPD
,	44,066,182	43,717,207	43,341,548	42,938,634	42,553,818	42,159,767	41,754,828	41,367,471	41,021,698	CUMULATIVE WATER DISPOSED OF IN WELL #1 BARRELS
	15,862,859	15,579,449	15,332,744	15,034,206	14,798,331	746,844,41	14,139,551	13,895,292	13,637,738	CUMULATIVE WATER DISPOSED OF IN WELL #2 BARRELS
777777	59.929.041	59,296,656	58,674,292	57,972,840	57,352,149	56,603,714	55,894,389	55,262,763	54,659,436	CUMULATIVE WATER DISPOSED OF IN WELLS #1 & #2 - BARRELS

DENTON FIELD SALT WATER DISPOSAL

Water Produced in Denton Field Disposed of by Mobil Oil Company in North Denton Wolfcamp Unit

DATE	PER MONTH	PER DAY	CUMULATIVE
January, 1967	85,587	2,760	196,403
February, 1967	107,894	3,853	304,297
March, 1967	264,184	8,522	568,481
April, 1967	244,907	8,164	813,388
May, 1967	235,632	7,601	1,049,020
June, 1967	179,613	5,987	1,228,633
July, 1967	232,375	7,496	1,461,008
August, 1957	217,843	7,027	1,678,851
September, 1967	208,016	6,934	1,886,867

DENTON FIELD SALT WATER DISPOSAL TOTAL DISPOSAL OF PRODUCED WATER

MONTH 1967	DISPOSAL WELLS	MOBIL N. DENTON W.C. UNIT	TOTAL WATER DISPOSED BWPM	TOTAL WATER DISPOSED BWPD	CUMULATIVE WATER DISPOSED BARRELS
January	695,863	85,587	781,450	25,208	54,855,839
February	603,327	107,894	711,221	25,401	55,567,060
March	631,626	264,184	895,810	28,897	56,462,870
April	709,325	244,907	954,232	31,808	57,417,102
May	748,435	235,632	984,067	31,744	58,401,169
June	620,691	179,613	800,304	26,677	59,201,473
July	701,452	232,375	933,827	30,123	60,135,300
August	622,364	217,843	840,207	27,103	60,975,507
September	632,385	208,016	840,401	28,013	61,815,908

Stock Tank 011 Heater Treater Free Gas Racida parent trong to the which we are. To Emergency Pit To Denton SWDS W.C. Uz, oso pro. C.L. Da 32-34000,000.00

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ

CASE NO. NOISSION

EXHIBIT 2
DENTON SALT WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEM
TYPICAL LEASE WATER CONNECTION
TO GATHERING SYSTEM

EXHIBIT 3
DENTON SALT WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEM
SIZE OF EMERGENCY PITS REQUIRED

48 hrostorogerfor

COMPANY	LEASE	LOCATION	SECTION	TOWNSHIP	RANGE	PIT 4' DEEP
						
Mobil	Maxwell	SE/4	27	14-S	37-E	60 x 60
Shell	Shelton	NW/4	26	14 - S	37 - E	60 x 60
Sinclair	Whitman "A"	NE/4	26	14 - S	37-E ·	30 x 30
Mobil	Pope	SE/4	26	14 - S	37-E	90 x 90
Shell	Buckley "B"	NW/4	25	14-S	37 - E	70 x 70
Shell	Buckley "A"	SW/4	25	14-S	37-E	70 x 70
Atlantic Richfield	Dickinson A-34	NW/4	34	14-S	37-E	40 x 40
Atlantic Richfield	Dickinson "D"	SW/4	35	14-S	37-E	60 x 60
Atlantic Richfield	Federal Jones	SW/4	35	14-S	37 - E	40×40
Sinclair	Pope	SW/4	36	14-S	37 - E	40 x 40
Sinclair	Mann	SE/4	36	14-S	37 - E	40 x 40
Shell	Argo	NE/4	3	15 ~ S	37 - E	30 x 30
Gulf	Simpson	SE/4	3 3	15 - S	37-E	80 x 80
Skelly	State "F"	NM\7	2	15 - S	37 - E	110 x 110
McAlester	State "A"	NE/4	2	15 - S	37-E	50 x 50
Shell	State "A"	SW/4	2	15 - S	37 - E	60 x 60
Atlantic Richfield	State "T"	SW/4	2	15-S	37-E	50 x 50
Gulf	State "G"	SE/4	2	15 - S	37-E	70 x 70
Shell	Priest	NW/4	l	15-S	37-E	40 x 40
Atlantic Richfield	Dickinson A-1	SW/4	l	15-S	37-E	60 x 60
Shell	Pacific Royalty	NE/4	10	15 - S	37-E	50 x 50
Phillips	Denton	NE/4	11	15-S	37-E	100 x 100
Marathon	Denton	SE/4	11	15-S	37-E	110 x 110
McAlester	Denton "A"	SE/4	11	15-S	37-E	20 x 20
Atlantic Richfield	Dickinson "B"	NW/4	12	15-S	37-E	30 x 30
Gulf	Chamberlain	NE/4	14	15-S	37~E	50 x 50
McAlester	McClure "C"	ne/4	14	15-S	37-E	20 x 20
McAlester	McClure A & B	NE/4	14	15 - S	37-E	60 x 60
0.	anni d	F2162			٧_	28

20 linea 50 x 50 - \$2/62 100 x 100 \$6382 Mar of 50,000 Spu.D.

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OPPOLITY EXHIBIT NO. 3

CASE NO. 3673